
2022-23 Circular No. 043 Ysm 

 

SAHK Jockey Club Elaine Field School 
2022 – 2023 Parents Notice 

Arrangements for face-to-face classes starting from December 

 
 

10th November, 2022 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

[This is the summary of the Chinese Version as attached] 

 

The Education Bureau (EDB) issued a letter to all schools in Hong Kong on 25th October, 2022, 

announcing the latest arrangements of face-to-face classes. 

 

For secondary schools, the existing whole-day face-to-face class arrangements (i.e. 90 % or 

more of the total number of students of the whole school or an individual class level eligible to 

receive vaccination have received two doses of vaccine for more than 14 days may apply to the EDB 

for whole-day face-to-face classes) will continue until 31st January, 2023.  

 

For primary schools, in order to allow primary students to gradually resume normal school life, 

starting from 1st December, 2022, if the number of students of individual primary schools reach 70 % 

or more of the total number of students of the whole school or an individual class level eligible to 

receive vaccination have received two doses of vaccine for more than 14 days, those schools may 

apply to the EDB. The EDB will take into account the actual circumstances of schools to allow them 

to resume whole-day face-to-face classes for the whole school or individual class levels. 

 

As all teachers and staff directly employed by schools (including teaching and non-teaching 

staff) have met the requirements of “Vaccine Pass”. Students in the Secondary section who have 

completed two doses of the vaccine and more than 14 days have reached more than 90% of the 

school-wide vaccinated students. Students in the Primary section who have completed two doses of 

the vaccine and more than 14 days have reached the school-wide vaccinated population more than 

80% of the population. Our school has obtained the consent of the Incorporated Management 

Committee and has been approved by the EDB to arrange whole-day face-to-face classes for all 

students from 1st December, 2022. Please see the attachment for the schedule of each class. 

 

In addition, the arrangement of daily rapid antigen testing must continue until further notice. 

 



  Parents are encouraged to urge your child to adjust the daily routine, go to bed early and get up 

early every day to prepare for classes. The school will do the best to maintain campus hygiene and 

protect the health of students. We hope that students enjoy school life in a safe environment. Parents 

also need to pay attention to the latest announcements of the Education Bureau (EDB) and school. For 

inquiries, please contact the class teacher, the nursing officer, Ms Chan Wai Ling or the vice principal, 

Ms Phoebe Yuen at 2348 9506. 

 

 

 

             _______________________ 

                                                   Mr. Suen Yau Man 

                                                    Principal        
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